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HEDGEHOG NEWS JUNE 2022 
 
Another pleased family with their hedgehog house raised by The Pond 

Restoration Group, we have one more available if anyone wants to get in 
touch!  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
We very much appreciate you keeping your hedgehog food stations going, 
in and around the village with plenty of water and food ensuring our 
hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink. This is the time of year that all 

the hoglets will hopefully be arriving.  
 
Hedgehog favourites: 
 
* Dried kitten biscuits- No fish flavour please (Kitten is easier for 

hoglets) 
* Spikes semi-moist hedgehog food 
* Wet cat food in jelly – No fish flavour please 
* Dried mealworms in very small amounts 
 

If you see any hedgehogs out during the day, it usually means they are in 
distress, however they may be hungry and thirsty just because they are 
feeding babies, so please seek advice from myself on 07734053699 or 
Debbie and Ben on 07791473576 within the village. We are helping Jo 
Pickering from Langtoft who rescues hedgehogs and rehabilitates them 

ready for release. 
 
Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming Hedgehogs  
 
Ali Blyth 

  

Edition #398                                June 2022 

Items for publication in the July/August issue should reach me by 25/06/22 
Contact Carly and Rob Webb 

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

The Parish Council wish to express their thanks to Richard 
Charlton who has kindly repaired the roof on the bus    

shelter. Your efforts are greatly appreciated. 

We would welcome any donations of tombola prizes to be given to Sarah 
King, Corner Cottage. 
 
Also any cakes, tray bakes, scones, buns etc, to serve on the day. 
 
Thank you! 
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S CHURCH 
 
June   5th 11.am    Jubilee Celebration of Holy Communion  
         Revd Barbara 
 Open Air on the Green (Please dress in red, white and blue 
 PLEASE NOTE : NO SERVICE AT FORDON TODAY 
 
  12th   No service 
            
          19th  11.am  Holy Communion   Revd Barbara 
 
          26th  11.am  Benefice Holy Communion Revd Barbara 
    (streamed from Carnaby)  
 
Prayer & Praise every Monday (except Bank Holidays) at 9am in 
church. 

 
POPINS at 10am each Tuesday morning, do come and share with us. 
 

A FEW WORDS FROM ME…. 
Dear Friends, 
“I declare before you all that my whole life whether it be long or short 
shall be devoted to your service.” 
These words declared by Princess Elizabeth in her 21st birthday     ad-
dress on 21st April 1947 are being fully lived out in practice by Her Majes-
ty. We who benefit are now preparing to celebrate Her Majesty the 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee: 70 years of dedicated service. 
Though she is unique, even at this young age she realised that she could 
not undertake this role without support, and called on each of us to help 
her: 
…”But I shall not have the strength to carry out this resolution alone un-
less you join in it with me, as I now invite you to do: I know that your sup-
port will be unfailingly given.” 
Over seven decades on from this invitation, the long weekend of Thursday 
2nd-Sunday 4th June is also an invitation to show support to her Majesty, 
and to live out her ideal of loving each other in practical acts of service. 
There are so many opportunities in Burton Fleming to gather and be as one 
community together, thank you for all the ways in which you will serve one 
another - be it arranging  flowers in church, running the games & races, 
running stalls, serving the Afternoon Tea on the Green, sorting out the 
Treasure Hunt…the list goes on.  
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Thank you! 
The Parish Council would like to 
express their thanks to Mandy 
Miller for kindly monitoring the 
community defibrillator. Your time 
is greatly appreciated. 

Cemetery Extension Update 
The Parish Council has now       
received the loan funds from the 
PWLB. It was hoped that work to 
satisfy the planning application 
would begin week commencing 23 
May 2022. 

Burton Fleming Parish Council Annual Accounts  
The Parish Council Annual Return is complete. A copy of the accounts 
will be published online.  For any registered elector who is wishing to 
inspect the financial records for year ended 2022, these documents will 
be available on reasonable notice from the Clerk, commencing Monday 13 
June 2022 and ending on Friday 22 July 2022.  

Annual Report 
This year’s Annual Report for  
Burton Fleming is available to view 
online at 
www.burtonflemingpc.co.uk if   
anyone wishes to do so. 

Next Parish Council Meeting 
The next Parish Council meeting is 
to be held on 13 July 2022 at 
7.00pm in the Village Hall. 

Should you wish to report any   
concerns, make comments, or    
submit items for discussion at   
future meetings, please do not 
hesitate to contact Jennifer   
Hobson (Clerk) during office hours 
on the following details:  
Tel: 07542874957,  
Email: 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

Thank you! 
The Parish Council would like to 
express their thanks to Paula   
Bolam for kindly completing the 
Internal Audit for the 2021/22 
accounts. Your time is greatly   
appreciated. 

Playground Committee Request for Donation 
The Playground Committee have requested that an annual donation be 
given to them from the Parish Council in order to support the upkeep of 
the playground within the village. It should be noted that any such    
donation would have to be added to the annual Precept as the Parish 
Council do not have any spare funds to cover such a donation. Further 
discussion will be taken on this matter over the coming months before 
the Precept is set in January 2023. 

http://www.burtonflemingpc.co.uk
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support us and any suggestions for improvements will be gratefully     
accepted. We have several helpers, but would like to ask if there is    
anyone who would like to join us you would be very welcome. There are 
times, when due to illness or holidays, we are a little short staffed.   
Preparation takes place on the Friday before and clear up after 11.30 on 
the day. 
Many residents may have noticed we had a fantastic Wedding            
Celebration in the Village Hall. Our thanks go to the Norman family for 
transforming the hall into a wonderful Wedding Venue, the likes that we 
had never seen before.  Thank you again.    
 
DIARY for JUNE 2022 
 
Thursday 2nd/Friday 3rd/Saturday 4th/Sunday 5th June - HER MAJESTY 
THE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE. We shall be holding an exhibition 
of memorabilia of Burton Fleming and surrounding area in the Village 
Hall. Tea and cakes will be in good supply. The hall and surrounds will be 
decorated, and we hope to see and hear from as many people as possible. 
 
Every Monday - Chairaerobics - 1pm 
Every Wednesday - Indoor Bowls - 2pm 
Wednesday 8th June - Cyclists 6-8pm 
Saturday 11th June - Coffee Morning (All welcome) 
Sunday 12th June - Yesteryears Day 
Monday 20th June - Village Hall AGM 6.30pm 
Wednesday 22nd  June - Cyclists 6-8pm 
Saturday 25th June - Private Party 
  
DIARY for JULY 2022 
 
Wednesday 6th July - Cyclists 6-8pm 
Thursday 7th July - Whist Drive 7pm (evening) 
Saturday 9th July - Coffee Morning  
Wednesday 13th July - Parish Council Meeting 7pm 
Wednesday 20th July - Cyclists 6-8pm 
 
We are now taking bookings, please don’t hesitate to contact us. 
HIRE Rates: £8ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for 
business etc and weddings by negotiation.   

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS –  

JUNE 2022 
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Bin Collections 

June’s bin collections will be: 

Green - Tues 7th / 21st June   

Brown - Fri 10th / 24th June 

Blue - Tues 14th / 28th June 

RUDSTON RASCAL’S  

PLAYGROUP 
The Playgroup is every Thursday   
morning 10-11.30am at Rudston 

Village Hall. No playgroup     
Thursday 9th June due to us being 
out on a trip. 
Everyone welcome, £1 per child. 

In particular, thank you for when you reach out to a neighbour to    ensure 
that each of us feels invited and included in this wonderful chance to cele-
brate together. 
“God help me make good my vow, and God bless all of you who are    willing 
to share in it.” 
Heavenly Father, we thank you for the reign of your servant,  Elizabeth, 
our Queen and for the example of loving and faithful service which she has 
shown among us. Help us to follow her example of dedication and to commit 
our lives to you and to one another. 
With love & blessings, 
Revd Barbara 

HISTORY GROUP/VILLAGE HALL 
Platinum Jubilee 

From 2 – 5 June 2022, there will be a display of Burton Fleming and the 
local area’s memorabilia – books, photographs, maps, scrap books 
etc.  Free entry.  
Light refreshments available. Bacon sandwiches on Saturday morning. 
  
Thursday 2 June                                 6pm – 8pm 
Friday 3 June                                     10.30am – 4pm 
Saturday 4 June                                 10am – 12pm 
Sunday 5 June                                    2pm – 4pm 
  
If anyone has any items of interest which they would like to display, 
please bring them to Burton Fleming Village Hall on Wednesday, 1 June        
between 6-7pm, or items can be collected.  
Phone: Kate 01262 470556, Brenda 01262 470349 or Carol 01262 
470409 
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You are invited to a weekend of celebration’s at  

Burton Fleming for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  
 

Village Hall 
From 2nd to 5th of June 2022  

There will be a display of Burton Fleming and the local area’s            
memorabilia—Books, photographs, maps, scrap books etc… 

Free Entry 
Light refreshments available. 

Bacon sandwiches on Saturday morning. 
 Thurs 2nd June 6pm - 8pm 

Friday 3rd June 10.30am - 4pm 
Saturday 4th June 10am - 12 noon 

Sunday 5th June 2pm - 4pm 
 

Front Street near the Burton Arms 
4th of June 2022  
12 noon to 3.30pm 

Sandwiches and cakes provided for the Senior citizens, with Music, 
Street Entertainer, Fun and Games. 

Please bring your own table, chairs and a picnic.  
 

Tables, Chairs and Food provided for the Senior Citizens  

 
On The Church Green 

From 1.30pm 
It’s free, tables and chairs will be provbided 

Sandwiches, Sausage Rolls, Nibbles, Cakes and Cream Scones  
with Tea and Coffee or Juice 

 
If you need any help please ring, Sue Kirven 01262 470628    

before 9pm Friday 3rd June  
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Time is flying, the Queens Platinum Jubilee Celebrations are here and 
the Committee and Friends of the Village Hall are planning and          
preparing the Hall for our Memorabilia Exhibition which will be on the 
following dates: 
 
Thursday 2nd June 6 - 8pm 
Friday 3rd June 10.30am – 4pm 
Saturday 4th June 10am - 12noon 
Sunday 5th June 2pm – 4pm 
 
Light refreshments will be available, including bacon sandwiches on   
Saturday. 
If anyone has any items of interest they would like to display please 
bring to the Village Hall on Wednesday 1st June between 6-7pm. 
Phone: Kate 01262 470556, Brenda 01262 470349, Carol 01262 470409 

 
May 2022 Lottery Winners 
1st Prize E. Harper   £25   
2nd Prize Mrs C. Love   £15 
3rd Prize D. Hairsine   £10   
4th Prize J. Gray   £5 
      
BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT – HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL 
 
Thank you to all contributors and helpers! You are supporting your 
village hall which is your community centre and used as a meeting place 
for many activities. You can pay monthly, half-yearly or yearly. The 
profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other 
expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the 
Post Office. You may pay by Bank Transfer as below. 
We have 6 collectors in the village so please ring me if you would like to 
be added to their list - 07860 478867 
Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL 
Sort Code: 20-75-92 
Account No: 60231185 
Contact Kate Mercer (470556) if you are partaking for the first time 
for a personal number or numbers. 
 
The May Coffee Morning was again a huge success, we raised £270. 
Thank you everyone for turning out and supporting us, the atmosphere 
was great, and it was lovely to see so many family and friends and to 
welcome a few new residents in the village. We hope you will continue to  

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
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